BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

A regular meeting of the Board of Public Works was held on Monday, August 10, 2009 at 7:30 p.m. in the Council Chambers at City Hall.

1. Roll Call.
Members present on roll call: Mayor Walsh, Alderperson’s Wilmet, Donovan and Heuvelmans.

Members absent on roll call: Alderperson Boyd (excused)

Others present: Scott Thoresen - Director of Public Works, Lee Schley – City Engineer, Al Luberda – Street Superintendent, Sue Selissen - Public Works Secretary, recording secretary & Alderperson Castelic.  

2. Approve minutes of the regular meeting held on  July 13, 2009; which were previously forwarded to Board Members
Minutes of the July 13, 2009 regular meeting previously forwarded to members of the Board were presented.  A motion to approve the minutes was made by Alderperson Donovan, seconded by Alderperson Heuvelmans.  Upon vote, motion was carried unanimously.

3. Discuss September BOPW Meeting

Scott Thoresen, Public Works Director, advised the Board that our September meeting fell on Labor Day and recommended another day.  A motion to move the meeting to September 9, 2009 at 7:30pm was made by Alderperson Wilmet, seconded by Mayor Walsh.  Upon vote, 3 Ayes – Mayor Walsh, Alderperson Heuvelmans and Alderperson Wilmet. 1 Nay – Alderperson Donovan.  Motion carried.

4. Approve Quote for Project 09-12, Traffic Signal Analysis

Lee Schley, City Engineer informed the Board of some reasons for the analysis which included, but was not limited to improving delays, safety, reducing emissions, fuel consumption and noise.  Karen Heyrman will be able to maintain the system once this analysis is completed.  A motion to approve the quote from Traffic Analysis & Design in the amount of $32,540.00 was made by Mayor Walsh, seconded by Alderperson Donovan.  Upon vote, motion was carried unanimously.

5. Approve Bid for Project 09-13 Crackfilling

A motion was made by Alderperson Wilmet, seconded by Alderperson Heuvelmans to approve the bid from Asphalt Seal & Repair, Inc in the amount of $46,875.00.  Upon vote, motion was carried unanimously.  
6. Purchase of Snow Pushers

Scott Thoresen, Public Works Director, reported to the Board that we currently have attachments for the Bobcat Skid-steer that we don’t use.  Al Luberda, Street Superintendent is requesting approval to trade in the attachments and acquire two snow pushers to improve efficiency for parking lot snow removal operations.  There would be no additional costs to the City.  Mayor Walsh asked why we had this equipment that was not being used.  Scott responded that the purchase was done when Tom Schmitt was Assistant Director of PW and he was not able to justify that purchase.  The Board requested that Al provide them with a list of equipment that the City was no longer utilizing.  A motion to approve the purchase of the snow pushers was made by Mayor Walsh, seconded by Alderperson Heuvelmans.  Upon vote, motion was carried unanimously.

7. Approve Request for Payment Plan for Special Assessments – Glory Rd Sanitary and Watermain

Lee Schley, City Engineer informed the Board that Mr. Hoffman has agreed on the price and agreed to sign a waiver of assessment, however, was requesting a five-year payment plan.  A motion was made by Alderperson Wilmet to approve Mr. Hoffman’s request for a five-year payment plan, seconded by Mayor Walsh.  Upon vote, motion was carried unanimously.

8. Discuss Upcoming 2010 Board of Public Works Budget

Scott Thoresen, Public Works Director, briefed the Board on his plans for budget reduction and revenue generating recommendations.  Since the draft of the budget was handed out just prior to the meeting, the Board requested they be given time to review the documents and set a date for a special meeting to discuss the budget issues.  With that, the Board agreed that the Special Meeting be held on Tuesday, August 25th at 6:30 pm.   

9. Discuss Brush and Rubbish Collection Violation Notice Policy

Scott Thoresen, Public Works Director, presented this item.  After numerous ideas were discussed it was decided that the following would be implemented:

1. Clarification of a “Brush Pile” was determined, if questionable, the Street Superintendent or Foreperson will make that decision.

2. A flat rate fee of $50 will be implemented for brush requiring the chipper.  If a large amount has to be removed and a loader/dump truck is required, time and labor will be charged.  

3. A flat rate fee of $50 will be implemented for Rubbish.  If a large amount has to be removed and a loader/dump truck is required, time and labor will be charged.

4. 1 Warning Letter will be sent and if not removed by the next week, pick up will occur and a charge to property owner will be generated.  After a property is sent their initial letter, any reoccurrence of the Solid Waste Ordinance will result in the City picking up the Brush/Rubbish and charging the property owner.  The letter to be rewritten to present a softer tone.

5. Brush can be placed out for pick-up the Saturday prior to the brush collection week thru Wednesday for pick-up.  An ordinance change will need to occur.

6. Christmas trees will no longer be picked up at the curbside.  Residents can drop off their trees at the compost site on the east side and a place for the west side will be determined.  Possibly the MSC.

7. If a resident wants to arrange a “Special Pick-Up” for a fee, a flat rate of $50 can be paid for, prior to the pick-up date, by the resident.  If a large amount has to be picked up, the Street Superintendent or Foreperson will determine a time and labor rate.

The Board requested a review of the Compost Site be conducted to determine if Rubbish Drop Off could be moved there vs. dropping at the MSC.

A motion was made by Alderperson Donovan to approve the procedural changes for Brush and Rubbish collection, seconded by Alderperson Wilmet.  Upon vote, motion was carried unanimously.

10.  Discuss Energy Efficient Street Lighting

Scott Thoresen, Public Works Director, informed the Board that in the near future, there could be potential grant funding for replacing existing streetlights with energy efficient lighting. As of right now there is no funding available to communities for street light replacements. Staff recently met with a company called Orion Energy and they performed an analysis on the City’s existing street lights which are mainly in the downtown and business districts.  If a grant could be obtained it would definitely be worth the investment to replace existing streetlights due to the energy savings. If the City had to replace the street lighting without a grant it would not be cost effective because the energy savings would be much less than the capital investment.  The issue with Orion’s lighting is that it may not be aesthetically pleasing for our downtown areas. Scott informed the Board that staff will continue to research other companies for energy efficient street lighting and recommended that we wait on a product decision until there are some more companies offering the type of fixtures we are looking for.  The Board agreed to wait until that time.  There was no action from the Board regarding this item.

11. Discuss EPA Request for Restrictive Covenant on 519 Lande St and 315 S 6th St

Scott Thoresen, Public Works Director, updated the Board on this item.  A motion was made by Mayor Walsh to approve the Restrictive Covenant, seconded by Alderperson Donovan.  Upon vote, motion was carried unanimously.

12.  Public Comment
None.

13. Future Agenda Items
· Discuss Inventory of unused equipment at the MCS

· Update Board on “Ashwaubenon, next 5 Exits” Signage

14.  Adjournment.

A motion was made by Mayor Walsh at 9:32 pm to adjourn, seconded by Alderperson Donovan.  Upon vote, motion was carried unanimously.
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